
TAC MEETING MINUTES 
 

March 13, 2024               3:30 P.M                     CITY OF IDAHO FALLS COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
 
TAC MEMBERS PRESENT 
 
In-Person:       
Lance Bates – Bonneville Co. Public Works Director 
Kerry Beutler – I.F. Assistant Community Development Director 
Austin Black – Bonneville County Planning and Zoning Administrator  
Tony Black – Ammon Streets and Sanitation Director 
Tracy Bono – Ammon City Engineer 
Chris Canfield – I.F. Assistant Public Works Director 
Kent Fugal – I.F City Engineer 
Kade Marquez – GIFT Transit Director 
Paul Scoresby – Ucon Representative   
Jeff Sneddon – ITD District 6 Planner 
 
Members Absent:  
Chris Horsley – I.F recreational Superintendent 
Aaron Swenson – Iona Representative 
Max Wolf – INL Representative 
 
ALSO PRESENT: BMPO Director Darrell West, BMPO Transportation Planner DaNiel Jose, BMPO Office 
Assistant Stephanie Gazdik and Public Works Director Chris Fredericksen were also present in-person.  
 
CALL TO ORDER:  Austin Black called the meeting to order at 3:30 
 

CONSENT ITEMS 
 
MINUTES – TAC Meeting February 14, 2024  
It was moved by Jeff Sneddon to approve the minutes for the February 14, 2024 meeting.  
The motion was seconded by Kerry Beutler. The vote was unanimous, the motion passed.  
 

ACTION ITEMS 
 
STBG-U Existing Project Priorities 
Darrell West discussed existing STBG-U project priorities with TAC Members. It was moved by Lance 
Bates that TAC recommend existing STBG-U Project Key # 24242 Ammon/1st Street Intersection 
Improvements as 1st priority and STBG-U Project Key # 24241 Holmes, Sunnyside to Taylorview 
Roadway Improvements as 2nd priority to Policy Board. The motion was seconded by Tracy Bono. The 
vote was unanimous, the motion passed. 
 
 
 
 



 

 

STBG-U New Project Priorities 
Darrell West went over STBG-Urban Project Submittals and Scoring with TAC Members. Four projects 
at a total cost of over $4 million. Three projects were roadway reconstruction and expansion,  
and one project focused on pavement conditions. Two local communities submitted 4 projects, 
City of Ammon – 3 projects and City of Idaho Falls – 1 project. Ten TAC members participated in scoring 
the projects.     
It was moved by Chris Canfield to recommend to the Policy Board the new STBG-U Projects priorities as 
follows: 1st Sunnyside (5th E to 25th E) and 17th (15th E to 25th E) Pavement Rehabilitation – City of 
Idaho Falls, 2nd Ammon Road and John Adams Intersection Improvements – City of Ammon,  
3rd 17th and Crowley Road Intersection Improvements – City of Ammon, 4th 21st and Crowley Road 
Intersection Improvements – City of Ammon. The motion was seconded by Kade Marquez. The vote 
was unanimous, the motion passed.  
 
Carbon Reduction Project Priorities 
DaNiel Jose discussed the Carbon Reduction Projects with TAC Members.  

The City of Idaho Falls submitted three projects. It was moved by Chris Canfield to accept the 
prioritization of the projects submitted by the City of Idaho Falls as follows: Sunnyside to 49th Canal 
Path, Yellowstone Ave Sidewalk, GIFT Hybrid Vans with revised 1150’s. The motion was seconded by 
Kade Marquez. The vote was unanimous, the motion passed.  
 

 
DISCUSSION ITEMS 

 



 

 

FY 2024 TIP Modifications 
Darrell West discussed TIP Modifications #1 - #3 with TAC Members. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Meeting Adjourned 
 
___________________________________ 
Stephanie Gazdik 
Recording Secretary  
 


